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What is Healthy Families Jacksonville? 

Healthy Families Jacksonville is a nationally accredited program that is proven to prevent child abuse and neglect before it ever starts. Healthy Families programs provide voluntary, community-based home visitation services focused on promoting child health and development and positive parent-child interaction.

When Should I Make a Referral to Healthy Families Jacksonville?
A referral should be made if the family:

· Is expecting a baby or has a newborn less than two weeks old (on some occasions, Healthy Families may consider accepting a child up to three months of age); and

· Does not have an open/active case in child protection services, unless mom is a victim or
· Has an open investigation at the time of assessment or
· Has had prior involvement in the system and case was closed prior to assessment.    
When making a referral, please provide a referral form (attached) with contact information for the family, or you can have the family contact us directly.  The contact information for your local Healthy Families program is:  

	Local Program Name:  Healthy Families Jacksonville/Bridge of Northeast Florida


	Zip codes served: 32206, 23307 32211, 32216, 32217, 32225, 32233, 32246, 32250, 32256, 32257, 32277
Address:  1824 Pearl Street, 32206
Phone Number:  354 7799 ext. 143
	Assistant Program Manager:
Michele Stephens
E mail: mstephens@bridgejax.com            
Fax:  354-6352


	Local Program Name:  Healthy Families Jacksonville/Community Connections of Jacksonville


	Zip codes served:  32202, 32204, 32205, 32208, 32209, 32210, 32218, 32219, 32220, 32221, 32226, 32244, 32254

Address:  5200-19 Norwood Avenue, 32208
Phone Number:  924-1740
	Assistant Program Manager:
Patricia Washington

E-mail: pwashington@communityconnectionsjax.org
Fax:  924-1752


What Happens If a Healthy Families Participant Becomes Involved in CPS During Services?

· If a family who is enrolled in Healthy Families becomes active in the CPS system, a staffing should occur between Healthy Families, Child Protection, Community-based care and other appropriate agencies to determine the most appropriate services for the family.

· HFF will continue to serve the family if it is in the best interest of the child. 

· If the decision is to continue Healthy Families services, because of the voluntary nature of the program, the family has to choose to remain in the program.  Families cannot be mandated to participate in the program nor can Healthy Families staff mandate that a family follow a case plan.  
· If there is a case plan, Healthy Families, Child Protection or Community Based Care should continue working with the family until measures are in place to protect the child. 
· Because of the trusting relationships the home visitors have established with their families, they can be very effective in supporting the PI or CBC case manager by working with the family to help them see the benefits of following through with their case plans or appointments and can work with them to meet their case plan not mandate the plan.  
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